
The Brown Family 
Field Representatives For The 

Ron Middleton Missions Outreach 

March – April 2022 

Hello all! 

Thank you all for your prayers and support.  We have been VERY busy! To God be the glory, our calendar has been 

filling up with ladies meetings, singings and opportunities to present the RMMO.  We’re continuing to do drop-ins 

as well  when we are traveling to get to know pastors along the way. In March, we had the privilege of singing and 

presenting at Providence Road Baptist Church, Pastor Lee McNeil.  It was a blessing to hear Bro. Kenny Kuykendall 

preach for their special Tuesday night service! We also traveled to TN and got to sing in two different churches 

while we were there.  In April, we went to Smithboro Baptist Church for a missions presentation with Pastor Joe 

Ezzard. It was a wonderful day and God provided some much needed shoes for Abbie! After that, we went to see 

my brother in FL. My Brother is 11 years older than me. Back in 2019, I met up with him and 

noticed something very different about him. I had been praying for him for 25 years to get 

saved. I had all but given up hope that God would be able to reach him when he called and 

asked to meet in 2019. My brother had given his life to Christ! God had prepared a place, 

time and a man (now his pastor) for him to give his life to Christ.  My Brother is a retired Ar-

my vet, and as a child I watched him go off to war many times and cried my eyes out knowing he wasn’t ready to 

meet God. He was so hardened to the things of God and religion, and I had started to wonder if anything could 

bring him to Christ. “BUT GOD who is rich in mercy, for His great love wherewith He loved us.”  Eph 2:4 KJV.  He got 

saved in early 2019 and baptized on Resurrection Sunday! My Brother is now the youth leader at his church and 

one of my childhood dreams came true. I wanted to sit in church with my brother and worship Christ with him. 

God didn’t only do that, but Brianna and I got to sit in on his Sunday school class! “Now unto him that is able to do 

exceeding abundantly about all that we ask or think, according to the power that worketh in us.” Eph 3:20.  

The reason I am putting this in my prayer letter is to be an encouragement to the people 

reading it. As we travel, we talk to so many people who have been praying for someone for 

years and are about to lose hope. Don’t give up! God is still on His throne and HE IS ABLE!  

God has been so good to us! We had the privilege of singing for Resurrection Sunday at Prom-

ise Baptist Church in NC for Pastor David Hedrick. We enjoyed a wonderful program on      

Saturday then sang the Sunrise and Morning  services with Kevin and Becky (Amy’s parents).           I would like to 

say , Happy Mother’s Day to all  the moms! Thank you for your service in    raising children. You have a very im-

portant responsibility to teach and train the generation ahead! I want to thank God that my 

mother took me to church to learn of Christ and because of that, I am where I am today. I 

also want to thank God for Becky (Amy’s mom in the picture), for raising Amy and teaching 

her how to keep God first, how to love and take care of her husband and how to be a good 

leader and teacher to her children. I want to thank God for my wife who loves and takes 

good care of her children and husband. I could not ask for better.  
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Pray ye therefore the Lord of the harvest, that he will send forth labourers into his harvest.” Matthew 9:38  

In February, we went to Community Baptist  Church and did a drop in to meet Pastor Mark Agan.  This church 

has a special place in our hearts. It was a blessing to see how the Lord has worked at this church and how much it 

has grown. Pastor Mark invited us back in April to sing and present the Outreach. Our hearts were touched by 

the warm welcomes and fellowship with the people, Pastor Agan, and his sweet wife.  Pastor Agan invited us to 

eat after  service. At the end of our meal, the waitress gave us the bill and I gave her a gospel track and asked her 

to read it on her break or when her shift was over. To my surprise, she quickly returned with tears in her eyes 

and said,  “Thank you so much! Don’t stop handing these out. You never know what this means to me, I needed 

this so much today!” She went on to say that she and her 3 year old daughter had left her husband because of 

drugs because he would not stop. She had moved back in with her mom because she had nowhere to go, but she 

had to get her child out of the situation. I went to the parking lot to get some music to give her and I happened 

to come across a young man. We greeted each other and I gave him a track. I asked him how old he was, he said, 

19. I said , “man, my life was a wreck at 19 and at times I felt my life was hopeless.” Tears started to well up in 

his eyes as he replied, “I feel the same way.” I was able to lead that young man to Christ! Friend, let me tell you,  

people are hurting everywhere and they need Christ. People are crying out for help and don’t know where to 

turn. You need to be the place where they can find Jesus! The need is great and the laborers are few. Never let 

the devil tell you what a difference a track can do, what a difference your testimony can do in the lives of others. 

Be a light in this dark world!! 

Please help us pray about our tent ministry needs! 

        -Small pulpit                            -Temporary stage           -Folding chairs      -Sledge hammers 

        -Small portable panel and service cable                       -Lighting                 -Big fans 

        -A 20’ trailer to haul/store it in.     -Generator      -Something to pull it with.   

       -Something to stay in.  Our thinking has shifted and we are praying that God will provide $10,000 to purchase 

a used camper in good shape! This will help cut down hotel bills and allow us to pull out mini home with us. This 

will also cut down eating expenses with the camper having a kitchen.  We have our sound equipment, and hym-

nals! Please help us pray that God will meet our needs to get the Tent Ministry going!  We know God is able to 

provide exactly what we need, and He’s always right on time!!! 

If you do not support the Ron Middleton Missions Outreach, please pray about joining with us and our mission to 

reach the world with the gospel of Jesus Christ. We  planted 9 churches in America in 2021, and we are looking to 

do so many more. If you or anyone you know has church equipment they would like to donate to a church plant, 

please let us know and I will come pick it up. Thank you all for your prayers and support! 

In His Service, 


